
  
 

 
 
 

Campbell High School Athletic Booster Club 
 

December 4th, 2017, CHS Library, 7:00PM 
 

In Attendance: Colleen Gamache, Stephen Oberto, Jim Norton, Ed Kopaczynski, Robin Kopaczynski, Angela Dion, Rachel 
Monoxelos, Bill Corbett, Cara Gannon, David DeCarolis, Kim DeCarolis, Dave Kidwell, Rich Lascelles,  
 
Board Members Not in Attendance: None  
 

Meeting called to order at 7:15 by Stephen and 2nd by Colleen  
 

  

 

 Treasurer’s Report  

Current balance in the account $8,889.95, sweatshirts and “T” shirts have been paid for.  Still need to 

pay for the signs.  Our Big-ticket winner has been paid, we are in great shape moving into the winter.  

 

 Athletic Department Update 

 All state updates  

o Boys Soccer 1st team Sean Gannon and Justin Furlong  

o Girls Soccer 1st team Kate Stoncius and Erin Douglas  

 2nd team Karleigh Schultz  

o Cross Country: Jeffery Allen and Cassie Hemming  

o Volleyball: 1st team Gabi Sott and Olivia Garand  

 2nd team Cleo Schultz  

 Jan Platt was named NH girls cross country coach of the year.  

 Winter sports have begun,  

o Girls Basketball plays Wednesday night 12/6 at 5:30  

o Wrestling begins Wednesday at Mascoma @6:00  

o Indoor track meet at UNH 9:00  

o Swimming will open their season Friday night 5:00  

o Hockey 1st home game December 15th at the Everett Arena  

o Winter sports awards night will be Sunday March 18h at 6:00  

 

 Press box update  

 Cara is going to ask HLN if they can put another ad in the paper. We will be selling Bricks at the 

basketball games, and parents winter sports meeting.  Deadline to purchase bricks will be April 30th 

2018.  Dig Safe has been out and marked the field, the trench will be dug the week of the 11th and 

conduit installed.   



 Track Board  

 Question came up why the boosters club is responsible for paying the invoice for the updated 

plaques.  The old board had voted to approve the last time it was needed, moving forward it must be 

voted on every time, but Jarod believes he can have it added to his budget so it should not impact the 

boosters club.  

 

 Winter Concessions  

 We will only hold concessions for Friday night Varsity Basketball games for both Girls and Boys. The 

following dates will have concessions  

o Boys (12/15, 1/26, 2/23)  

o Girls (1/12 ,2/2, 2/9, 2/16)  

 Colleen to make sign up genius for these games.  

 

 Jim asked if boosters could purchase a small refrigerator for the winter concessions.  Jarod is going to make 

sure it can be stored either in the school store or the booster closet.  Colleen made a motion to spend up to 

$200.00 on the refrigerator, Cara 2nd, the motion passed with a vote of 11 -0.   Once Jared gets the OK booster 

club will purchase, Jim to research and get back to the board with the model to purchase.  

 

 Debit Card  

 

 Colleen asked if we can get a debit card for the booster club.  This would eliminate out of pocket 

expenses from any person making purchases for the booster club.  Angela and Colleen will go to the 

bank and fill out the necessary paperwork for the debit card.  

 

 Paint Night  

 44 tickets sold, only three days left we hope to sell 50 tickets. Colleen has able to get a police detail 

for no charge for that night. Set up will be 6:00 with doors opening around 6:45, breakdown and 

cleanup at 10:00  

 

 New Business  

 Colleen talked about eliminating the varsity sweatshirt program and replace it with Letterman jackets 

for the 2018 / 2019 season. We will be putting together a subcommittee to discuss the details and 

come up with a program.   More info once the subcommittee is created and meetings start.  

 

We have to schedule the next meeting for January.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:33 motioned by Jim and 2nd by Colleen  
 
 
Submitted by:  Jim Norton, Booster Club Secretary 


